
 
 

March 6, 2024 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Renton Business Owner,  
   
I am writing to inform you that the voters of Renton passed the citizen-led Initiative 23-02, which is an 
ordinance setting Labor Standard requirements for employers and certain employees who work within 
our city.  The City has 180 days from the election certification date of February 23, 2024, to develop 
rules and procedures for implementing and certifying compliance with this ordinance. During this time, 
the City will seek input and guidance from stakeholders like you before finalizing these rules.  
 
With this letter, we’d like to draw your attention to three key requirements of the voter-initiated and 
approved law:    
 
1. On July 1, 2024, covered employers will be required to pay a new higher minimum wage for hours 

worked in the City. Covered employers are required to pay employees not less than the minimum 
hourly wage as follows:   
  

Covered Employers  2024 Minimum Wage 
Effective 7/1/24 

Large Employer:  
More than 500 employees worldwide and certain franchises  
   

$20.29 

Mid-Size Employer: 
At least 15 but no more than 500 employees worldwide or over $2 
million of annual gross revenue in Renton  
  
Employers that do not fall within the Large or Mid-Size Employer 
described above are not covered by the new minimum wage rates 
but must continue to meet the State of Washington minimum 
wage requirements.     

$18.29  

  
NOTE: Under the voter-initiated ordinance, tips paid to employees do not count towards the 
minimum wage, and covered employers will no longer be allowed to pay lower than minimum 
wage rates for certain categories of workers, such as minors under 16, certified workers with 
disabilities, or on-the-job learners with state-issued subminimum wage certificates.    
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2. Covered employers must offer additional hours of work to qualified, part-time employees before
hiring new employees or subcontractors (including temporary agencies).

3. All employers, including those not otherwise covered by the above requirements, are prohibited
from retaliating against anyone who exercises rights protected by the ordinance, including seeking
or providing information about the ordinance’s requirements or making a complaint of alleged
violations.

You can read the full text of the initiative and find answers to frequently asked questions on our website 
which will be updated throughout our rulemaking process. If you have any further questions or 
concerns, please don't hesitate to reach out to us at RentonBallot@rentonwa.gov.   

We will be sending additional information and seeking your feedback as we work through the 
rulemaking over the coming months.   

Best regards,  

Kari Roller  
Finance Administrator, City of Renton 
RentonBallot@rentonwa.gov   
425.430.6851 
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